From: < @agriculture.gov.ie>

Sent: 11 October 2018 18:00
To: SANTE CONSULT-E3

Subject: FW: Information on mutagenesis techniques

Dear

Further to your request to Member States for information on the new mutagenesis techniques, please see response from Ireland to the questions that were raised.

Kind regards

- Field trials being carried out on new varieties developed by New Breeding Techniques (NBTs) - None to date
- Existing varieties developed through NBTs None to date
- Information on intellectual property rights with regard to likely products that might be developed and marketed through NBTs – No applications for authorisation of NBTs has been received by the Irish Competent Authority
- Information relating to detection and quantification techniques We will await the outcome
  of the work currently being undertaken by the EURL and the discussion taking place with the
  European Network of GMO Laboratories (ENGL) at its bi-annual meeting in October.
- Information on the intended control of imports of such products It is proposed to carry out similar controls and checks on products produced from NBTs as those currently in place for GMOs. Until such time that official identification and quantification methods are established, the controls will be based on documentary checks
- Formal position adopted in relation to the court ruling if any
   — No formal position has been adopted.

From: sante-consult-e3@ec.europa.eu [mailto:sante-consult-e3@ec.europa.eu]
Sent: 03 October 2018 14:57

To:



Subject: Follow-up PAFF meeting 11/09/2018 on new mutagenesis techniques

Dear Member States Competent Authorities for Regulation (EC) 1829/2003,

Following our request to Member States at the PAFF meeting of 11/09/2018 to provide information and data on new mutagenesis techniques, we have received feedback from four Competent Authorities so far.

We would like to thank these Member States for their valuable contribution and kindly remind the other Authorities to send their feedback by 11 October, in order to allow an informed discussion at the next PAFF and Regulatory Committee 2001/18/EC meetings. To this end, we also invite you to consult the relevant national authorities for Directive 2001/18/EC and Directive 2009/41/EC.

We intend to share Member States' contribution through CIRCA BC.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Best regards,

DG SANTE/E/3 Health & Food Safety



**European Commission** 

rue de la Loi, 200 B-1049 Bruxelles

Email: @ec.europa.eu

Disclaimer:

Department of Agriculture, Food and the Marine

The information contained in this email and in any attachments is confidential and is designated solely for the attention and use of the intended recipient(s). This information may be subject to legal and professional privilege. If you are not an intended recipient of this email, you must not use, disclose, copy, distribute or retain this message or any part of it. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email from your computer system(s).

An Roinn Talmhaíochta, Bia agus Mara

Tá an t-eolais san ríomhphost seo, agus in aon ceangláin leis, faoi phribhléid agus faoi rún agus le h-aghaigh an seolaí amháin. D'fhéadfadh ábhar an seoladh seo bheith faoi phribhléid profisiúnta nó dlíthiúil. Mura tusa an seolaí a bhí beartaithe leis an ríomhphost seo a fháil, tá cosc air, nó aon chuid de, a úsáid, a chóipeál, nó a scaoileadh. Má tháinig sé chugat de bharr dearmad, téigh i dteagmháil leis an seoltóir agus scrios an t-ábhar ó do ríomhaire le do thoil.